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Ashford Church Services 

(Please contact 
lindafoster07@btinternet.com 
to reserve a seat.) 

04 April:   Easter Day        
10.30am  Parish Eucharist 

18 April:   3rd Sunday of Easter   
10.30am Benefice Eucharist 

02 May:    5th Sunday of Easter   

10.30am Benefice Eucharist 

Funerals: 

16 March - Lilian Edwards 

29 March ς Penelope Johnson  

 

Sheldon 

04 April:    Easter Day   3pm in the churchyard 

 

 

Alleluia. Christ is risen. 

He is risen indeed. Alleluia, 
alleluia, alleluia. 

http://www.ashfordparishchurch.co.uk/
mailto:lindafoster07@btinternet.com


 

A prayer for Easter: 

God of glory, 

By the raising of your Son 

You have broken the chains of death and hell:  

fill your Church with faith and hope; 

for a new day has dawned 

and the way to life stands open 

in our Saviour Jesus Christ. 

Amen 

A very happy Easter to all in Ashford and Sheldon! 

  

Dear friends,  

Its official, spring 

has sprung!  All 

around us, 

spring flowers 

are blossoming, trees and shrubs 

are beginning to bud, birds are 

nesting and animals are emerging 

from hibernation. The evenings are 

getting lighter and having passed 

the spring equinox, the hours of 

daylight now outnumber the hours 

of darkness. The deeper rhythms of 

life continue - a reminder that there 

is much more to life than the 

pandemic and that coronavirus does 

not have the last word. 

It is now over a year since we first 

went into lockdown and the last 

twelve months have been 

undeniably hard as we have lived 

with fear and with loss.  We 

continue to grieve for those who 

have died, they are irreplaceable, 

and we recognise that others are 

suffering the long-term effects of 

Covid-19.  We may have deep 

regrets about time spent apart from 

family and friends and some of us 

have faced the loss of livelihoods 

and of hopes and dreams. However, 

in the midst of it all we have learned 

more about ourselves and our 

values; we have become more 

resilient and less self-centred. 



Community spirit has grown 

stronger and we have had more 

reason to think about the deeper 

things in life.  

Now as we look forward to the 

easing of the lockdown there are 

new questions to be faced. How far 

do our responsibilities extend?  

Where do we draw the line 

between responsibility and 

freedom? The recent and 

unwelcome news that a 3rd wave of 

the pandemic has broken out across 

Europe has implications for us all 

that go beyond the prospect of 

sacrificing foreign holidays.  As John 

5ƻƴƴŜ ƻƴŎŜ ǿǊƻǘŜ Ψno man is an 

ƛǎƭŀƴŘΩ.  Our own lifestyle choices 

affect everyone else. 

Neighbourliness has flourished 

during the lockdowns, helped 

perhaps by a sense of us all being in 

it together.  Lǎ ΨǳǎΩ just those who 

live nearby or, as Covid -19 has 

spread throughout the world, might 

we reflect more widely on what our 

common humanity means, 

especially to the poor and 

vulnerable?       

Caring for others is something many 

people do and it is a central part of 

the Christian faith. Christ stretched 

out his arms wide on the cross to 

embrace us all, whatever our 

background, whatever our faults 

and our failings. DƻŘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ 

knows no bounds. Jesus taught that 

we should care about our 

neighbours as much as we care 

about ourselves.  He was once 

asked άǿƘƻ ƛǎ Ƴȅ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊ?έ and 

replied by telling the story of the 

Good Samaritan, a story which 

helped his audience to view those 

who they regarded as foreigners in 

a new and sympathetic light.  

As we enjoy all that springtime 

brings and look forward with hope, 

what hope can we offer to others?  

wŜǾΩŘ .ǊŜƴŘŀ 

 

SHELDON JOTTINGS  
 
April ς the month 
when the swallows 
return. One or two 
arrive at the beginning of the month 
and by the end they are swooping 
around the village.  Oh joy! Their 
coming heralds the real start of the 
year in our lovely village. This year 
their wonderful 'chattering' to each 
other as they fly overhead should 
be very noticeable as there is so 
little aircraft or traffic noise to 
compete with them. 
 
The weather improves and we are 
tempted out of our houses to put 
the final touches to the garden 
before the plants we have been 
watching during winter begin their 
growth. Many of the daffodils will 
be past their best but what a 



cacophony of colour to come. As we 
emerge from yet another winter 
there will be the opportunity to 
have a good gossip over the garden 
wall, and there is an optimism in the 
air. Perhaps all the tremendous 
work of our wonderful NHS will pay 
off and we will soon, in the not too 
distant future, be able to enjoy each 
other's company without 'social 
distancing' and masks. 
 
The evenings are drawing out and 
they have been given a further 
boost by us putting our clocks 
forward an hour. What a great idea!  
Saving Daylight was championed by 
William Willett in a pamphlet in 
1907 entitled 'The Waste of 
Daylight'. After some nine years of 
heated debate in parliament and 
across the country, the idea was 
enshrined in an Act of Parliament in 
1916. 
 
The birds are already nesting. The 
blackbirds have found their old 
place in the ivy by the kitchen wall 
and the smaller birds are exploring 
the nest boxes. More are putting on 
their spring mating finery and 
delighting us with the dawn chorus. 
The frogs have also been vocal and 
busy mating, with much frogspawn 
in the field dew pond and the 
garden pond. What a wonderful 
time of year! 
 
Easter is always a time to celebrate 
in Sheldon and this year is no 

exception. We are being 
encouraged by Wendy and others to 
decorate our windows or doors, 
front gates or gardens on Easter 
Sunday and we understand that 
John and Alec will again be playing 
their trumpets for us in the village. 
This was a very successful event last 
year and we are sure it will be even 
ōŜǘǘŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΧΦ 
 
The Parish Meeting AGM will be 
held at 7.30pm on Tuesday 13th 
April on Zoom. All of us who were 
non-zooming last time might have 
more luck or try to become better 
equipped with modern technology 
this time. Oh for the days when we 
can all get together in the village 
hall again, and meet the families 
who are new to the village! We 
hope they are settling in well. 
 
We are always on the lookout for 
news so ς if you have anything that 
you would like to have included in 
the Jottings, please let Bron or Brian 
know. 
 
A very Happy Easter to you all. 
 
DIARY DATES 
 
Easter Sunday 4th April ς Easter 
event ς decorating our frontages 
with an Easter theme 
3pm Easter Service in the 
Churchyard 
Tuesday 13th April ς Parish Meeting  
AGM on Zoom at 7.30pm 



 
 

 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



POT LUCK  

Thank you to Ruth 

Barnes for her Tea 

Loaf recipe. She 

says it is very easy and always good. 

 

Ingredients 

2 cups dried fruit (whatever you 

have in the cupboard - cherries, 

chopped apricots, sultanas, raisins, 

currants) 

1 cup soft muscovado sugar 

1 cup black tea 

2 cups SR flour 

1 beaten egg 

(Use the same half pint cup for all 

ingredients) 

 

Place fruit and sugar in bowl. Pour 

over hot tea and leave overnight. 

Grease and line a large loaf tin. 

Stir flour and egg into fruit mixture 

Pour into prepared tin 

Bake in preheated oven 150 C Gas 

No 2 for 1 hour 45 mins or until firm 

to touch and shrunk from sides of 

tin. 

Cool on wire rack 

Serve sliced with or without butter.   

Benefice Quiz 

Here is another 

selection of teasers 

from David BaldryΩs January quiz. 

Mathematical literature! 
1. Add the number of splendid suns 
in a novel by Khaled Hosseini to the 
number of 
leagues under the sea by Jules 
Verne. 
2. Add the age of Adrian Mole in the 
first book by Sue Townsend to the 
number of days in 
the life of Ivan Denisovich, 
according to the title of the 
Solzhenitsyn novel. 
3. Add the number of the platform 
of the Hogwarts-bound train at 
YƛƴƎΩǎ /Ǌƻǎǎ όIŀǊǊȅ 
Potter) to the number of years a 
ǎƭŀǾŜ ƛƴ {ƻƭƻƳƻƴ bƻǊǘƘǳǇΩǎ ƴƻǾŜƭΦ 
4. Multiply the number of sisters in 
a Chekhov novel and the number of 
little pigs in a novel 
by Agatha Christie. 
5. Subtract the number of 
ŘŀƭƳŀǘƛŀƴǎ ƛƴ 5ƻŘƛŜ {ƳƛǘƘΩǎ ƴƻǾŜƭ 
from the year in the title of a 
George Orwell novel where Winston 
Smith is the protagonist. 
 
What’s missing? 
1. Chess: Bishop, Queen, King, 
Pawn, Knight 
нΦ 5ƻǊƻǘƘȅΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŀƴƛƻƴǎΥ 
Scarecrow, Toto, Tin Man 
3. New England states: Rhode 
Island, Maine, Connecticut, New 
Hampshire, Massachusetts 



4. The Rat Pack: Sammy Davis Jnr, 
Joey Bishop, Frank Sinatra, Peter 
Lawford 
5. The Great Lakes: Ontario, 
Superior, Michigan, Erie 
 
Famous Tonys 
1. Which 17th-century Flemish 
painter worked with Rubens and 
rivalled him in popularity, 
best remembered for his elegant 
representations of Charles I and his 
court? 
2. Which American film actor, real 
name Bernard Schwarz, starred in 
"Some Like It Hot" 
and "Spartacus"? 
3. Which British politician became 
the Earl of Avon in 1961? 
4. Name the Welsh actor whose 
films include "The Elephant Man", 
"Shadowlands" and 
"The Silence of the Lambs". 
5. Name the man best known for his 
work in educating children in art 
through his role as a 
ǘŜƭŜǾƛǎƛƻƴ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜǊ ƛƴ ά±ƛǎƛƻƴ hƴέ 
ϧ ά¢ƘŜ !ƳŀȊƛƴƎ !ŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜǎ ƻŦ 
aƻǊǇƘέΦ 
 
General knowledge  
1. Which of these TV programmes 
first aired in the 1970s? Till death us 
do ǇŀǊǘκaŀǎǘŜǊƳƛƴŘκ5ŀŘΩǎ 
Army/Doctor Who 
2. Which country was the 1st to give 
women the right to vote? 
Mexico/Germany/New 
Zealand/Japan?     
       

3. In 2018 which US company 
became the 1st to be worth more 
than $1 trillion? 
Microsoft/Apple/Facebook/Amazon? 

пΦ ²Ƙƻ ǿǊƻǘŜ ǘƘŜ ƻǇŜǊŀ ά¢ƘŜ 
¢ƘƛŜǾƛƴƎ aŀƎǇƛŜέΚ 
Rossini/Verdi/Donizetti/Puccini? 
5. Which of these words can be 
typed on a single row of a standard 
UK keyboard? 
Cheese/pork/salad/lager? 

Answers on the last page. 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 



ASHFORD MEMORIES 

 
Peak in the Past is a community 
heritage group dedicated to 
exploring and sharing peak district 
history through the provision of 
documentary film footage, historical 
images and information resources 
and educational activities. Tim 
Knebel has kindly given permission 
for us to include material from their 
website www.peakinthepast.co.uk 
in the magazine.  
Here is the third and final 
instalment of the memories of 
Nellie Blundell: 
 

Amongst various fond memories of 
her childhood in Ashford, Nellie 
remembers playing at the 
recreation ground in the village, 
pitching up tents and making 
pretend houses and (in the winter) 
skating on the frozen lake at 
another grand country house in the 
neighbourhood Thornbridge Hall. At 
the time, Thornbridge Hall was 
owned by a respected wealthy 
businessman Charles Boot JP (1874-
1945) who ran a profitable civil 
engineering / house building 
business. Nellie recalls lavish parties 

hosted by the Boots at Thornbridge 
Hall and even getting to explore the 
ΨǘǳƴƴŜƭǎΩ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎŜƭƭŀǊǎ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ 
ƘŀƭƭΦ /ƘŀǊƭŜǎ .ƻƻǘΩǎ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ aŀǊȅ 
Boot ran the Girl Guides in the 
village (of which Nellie was a 
member) and Nellie and her fellow 
guides were invited to Mary's 
wedding. 
 
The Thorpe family played an active 
role in public life in the village, 
always willing to help out with 
ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ bŜƭƭƛŜΩǎ 
father Frank and her brothers were 
ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ψ.ǳŦŦǎΩ όǘƘŜ 
Indefatigable Order of Buffaloes) a 
Friendly Society who would meet 
weekly in the Devonshire Clubroom 
(at the Devonshire Arms Pub) whilst 
bŜƭƭƛŜΩǎ ƳƻǘƘŜǊ WŀƴŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊ 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ !ǎƘŦƻǊŘ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ {ƻŎƛŜǘȅΦ 
Nellie remembers how another 
relative Ida Thorpe (nee Saunders 
ǿƘƻ ƳŀǊǊƛŜŘ bŜƭƭƛŜΩǎ Ŏƻǳǎƛƴ DŜƻǊƎŜ 
in 1932) was a particularly well-
known Ashford resident, who was 
always involved in organising local 
ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƪƴƻǿƛƴƎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ 
business! 
 
The Belper News local newspaper 
dated 22 May 1936 (pictured below 
left), included a brief account of the 
marriage of one ƻŦ bŜƭƭƛŜΩǎ ǎƛǎǘŜǊǎ 
Elsie Thorpe to Herbert Hall (of 
Plantation Cottages, Tideswell) at 
Ashford Parish Church in which a 
young Nellie is described as one of 
ǘƘŜ ōǊƛŘŜǎƳŀƛŘǎ ǿŜŀǊƛƴƎ ΨǎǿŀƎƎŜǊ 

http://www.peakinthepast.co.uk/


suits of marina green with hats to 
ǘƻƴŜΩ ŀƴŘ ŎŀǊǊȅƛƴƎ ΨōƻǳǉǳŜǘǎ ƻŦ 
ǿƘƛǘŜ ǊƻǎŜǎΩΦ ¢ƘŜ ǿŜŘŘƛƴƎ ǊŜŎŜǇǘƛƻƴ 
was held at Ashford War Memorial 
Institute. 

 

Lƴ aŀȅ мфпуΣ bŜƭƭƛŜΩǎ ƳƻǘƘŜǊ WŀƴŜΩǎ 
employment with the Cavendish 
Family led to her attending (along 
with other Chatsworth Estate 
employees who worked for the 
Cavendish Family/Duke of 
Devonshire) the funeral at Edensor 
of Kathleen Cavendish, Marchioness 
of Hartington, daughter-in-law of 
the Duke and Duchess of 
Devonshire who was killed in an air 
crash in Southern France. The 
American-born Marchioness was 
the daughter of Joseph Kennedy 
(former US ambassador in London) 
and Rose Kennedy and was the 
sister of future US President John F. 
YŜƴƴŜŘȅΦ aǊǎ ¢ƘƻǊǇŜΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ 
appears alongside distinguished 
guests reported as being amongst 

the mourners at the funeral in a 
local newspaper report in the Derby 
Daily Telegraph, 21 May 1948  (an 
extract from which is pictured 
below showing Joseph Kennedy 
with the Duchess of Devonshire at 
the funeral). 

 
During the Second World War, 
compelled by a sense of patriotic 
ŘǳǘȅΣ bŜƭƭƛŜ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 
Royal Navy Service (WRENS) in 
February 1943 and was posted to 
Rosneath on the west coast of 
Scotland where she served as a cook 
(in a small team of 5 sometimes 
having to cater for up to 600 
sailors!). The Second World War led 
Nellie to meet her husband 
Geoffrey Blundell (who was also 
serving in forces) following a chance 
meeting at a bus stop in Taddington 
(a neighbouring village to Ashford). 
During the war Geoffrey (who was 
from Liverpool) served as a motor 
electrician with the Royal Electrical 
and Mechanical Engineers and met 

http://www.peakinthepast.co.uk/uploads/1/2/2/8/122858674/picture9_orig.jpg
http://www.peakinthepast.co.uk/uploads/1/2/2/8/122858674/picture10_orig.jpg


Nellie when his unit was posted to 
Taddington to help rig up 
searchlights there. Nellie and 
Geoffrey were married in Ashford-
in-the-Water Church (Holy Trinity) 
on 28 August 1943 but both 
returned to their war service duties 
after their marriage so were kept 
apart for most of the remaining war 
years. Indeed, the couple were not 
properly reunited until after the 
birth of their first child Thomas in 
1947. When his son was born, 
Geoffrey was still on army duty and 
was based overseas in Germany 
having been posted there as part of 
post-war clean-up operations. 

 

 

Pictured above: Geoffrey and Nellie 
Blundell pictured in their Second 
World War services uniforms, c. 

1943; 

 Second World War Telegram sent 
to Wren Nellie Blundell from 

husband Geoffrey less than a month 
after their wedding, September 194] 

AftŜǊ DŜƻŦŦǊŜȅΩǎ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ǘƻ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘΣ 
the couple eventually settled in 
Baslow (a neighbouring parish to 
bŜƭƭƛŜΩǎ ƘƻƳŜ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜ ƻŦ !ǎƘŦƻǊŘ-in-
the-Water which would always 
remain close to her heart). Drawing 
on his motor mechanic expertise, 
Geoffrey found a job working for 
Kennings and, although not a native 
of Derbyshire, entered into the 
spirit of village life, becoming a 
respected member of the Baslow 
Association for the Prosecution of 
Felons. In addition to their son 
Thomas, the couple later had two 
daughters Jane and Ann.                    

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

http://www.peakinthepast.co.uk/uploads/1/2/2/8/122858674/picture11_orig.jpg
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Farming News 
 
We are well 
into calving 
with over 60 
cows calved in the last month.  
Ideally we would prefer three a day 
to calve so we can manage penning 
the newborn cows and calves in 
individual pens for 24 hours before 
moving them on into batches of 
10.  As soon as a cow has calved it is 
moved from the main herd into an 
individual pen where we can make 
sure the calf has suckled within 
24 hours of being born. 
 
Ideally a calf should drink colostrum 
within 6 hours otherwise it is 
more prone to catching calf scour or 
pneumonia. We inject the cows 
with a vaccine which 
gives the calf antibodies via the 
cow's milk so they are less likely to 
get scours, which in housed 
calves is most likely to kill a calf 
within days of birth.  Even so we still 
have to watch each calf 
every day to make sure it is fit and 
well and sucking OK.  
 
Fortunately our calves are all 
Aberdeen Angus and these calves 
are normally pretty good at finding 
their mothers teats. Even so we still 
have one in five that don't and we 
have to push the calf towards the 
teat, squirt a bit of milk in its mouth 
so it gets the taste of the milk then 
hopefully it will start sucking.  It's a  

joyous moment when a new born 
calf is seen sucking its first milk.   
 
The umbilical cord is sprayed with 
iodine to prevent infection and the 
calf is tagged in each ear with a 
plastic tag with our herd number 
and the calfΩs individual number. 
This is logged into the calf book 
along with the dam's ear-tag 
number. Each week I send for the 
passport for every calf which is a 
record of its number, breed, date of 
birth, dam's number and sire's 
number.  This passport stays with 
the animal for its entire life and if 
sold goes with the animal to the 
new owner. The British Cattle 
Movement Service keeps a record 
of every animal in the UK and every 
time an animal is moved they have 
to be informed so they can trace 
every bovine in the country. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Parishes 
Bulletin 39  
11 March 2021  

Preparing for 
Summer  
Welcome to this latest Parishes 
Bulletin, which arrives as we 
anticipate the start of returning to a 
life more familiar to us all in the 
coming weeks as the road map out 
of lockdown progresses.  
As a result of the further relaxation 
of restrictions during April and May, 
we are expecting a significant 
increase in visitors. This is likely 
due to several factors; including the 
new found appreciation of our 
natural environment and a lack of 
opportunities along with a delay in 
the influence of leisure time and 
holidays abroad. This presents 
many opportunities as well as 
challenges as we work together to 
make sure that this happens in a 
way that supports the special 
qualities of the National Park.  
We recognise the important role 
that the Peak District National Park 
has for the communities that live in, 
and around it, to provide breathing 
spaces and a place for quiet 
recreation that supports their 
physical and mental wellbeing. After 
a very difficult 12 months we need 
to work together to ensure 
everyone has a chance to benefit 
from what our protected landscapes 
have to offer.  
The Authority is a relatively small 
organisation and much of our work 
is in partnership with the many 
agencies, landowners and 
communities who also work to look 

after the landscape of the National 
Park, such as the Parishes Forum.  
The Authority will continue to 
monitor and patrol the National 
Park, with particular emphasis on 
the busiest visitor locations. Our 
focus continues to be on providing 
information to visitors and 
managing certain locations to 
prevent issues such as traffic 
congestion, wild camping and fire 
risk amongst others. Our staff do 
not have powers to enforce 
regulations and laws but work 
closely with agencies such as the 
police that do.  
We are already working closely with 
those who have responsibilities for 
supporting visitor engagement and 
management in the Peak District. 
We have set up multi-agency 
coordination groups across both 
visitor planning and 
communications, to help us prepare 
for the easing of lockdown so we 
can collectively work to mitigate 
impacts and welcome people who 
come to enjoy the countryside with 
respect. We are also liaising 
regularly with National Parks across 
the UK who share many of the 
same challenges and this provides 
a chance to recognise and where 
viable, employ good practice from 
other regions.  
The management of visitors will 
continue throughout the summer 
and as last year we would like to 
hear from the parishes about the 
partnership measures in place and 



whether these have alleviated some 
of the pressures communities may 
have felt. If you have any points you 
wish to raise, please email 
policy@peakdistrict.gov.uk  
 

Visitor management  
Car parks and toilet provision  
All our carparks and toilets continue 
to be open (unless contained within 
a building restricted by wider Covid-
19 measures, e.g. shops/visitor 
centres). We are working to 
increase litter collections as 
needed.  
Public -participation events on 
Authority -managed property  
The authority will not be granting 
permission for public participation 
events to run on its own property 
during March. A decision on 
whether this restriction will be 
maintained into April will be 
informed by visitor numbers 
observed during March.  
Transport across the National 
Park/Car Parking  
This year due to Covid-19 
restrictions and reduced confidence 
in public transport we are expecting 
many people to travel to the Peak 
District by car. Last year we saw 
the issues this caused and have 
worked with the highways 
authorities to manage this by 
providing car park information, 
implementing double yellow lines 
where appropriate in areas like the 
Upper Derwent, Upper Padley and 
Thorpe/Dovedale Linked to this the 
police and highways have been 
actively enforcing parking 
restrictions.  
The highways authorities are again 
looking at other areas where 
temporary double yellow lines could 

be deployed and are already 
planning to actively enforce these at 
busy times. Officers are in regular 
contact with the colleagues in the 
police and highway authorities 
about traffic management.  
To provide an alternative to the car 
and boost confidence in public 
transport we are in discussion again 
with Stagecoach and actively 
planning to bring back the Hope 
Valley Explorer visitor bus. We 
have protected our funding for the 
service and aim to see the service 
return during the summer holiday 
period and through to October this 
year. This will again link up the sites 
in the Upper Derwent down to the 
Hope Valley and through to 
Castleton and the Blue John Mine. 
We still believe that well connected 
and integrated travel options can 
help both promote great 
experiences but also mitigate some 
of the impact of private car use and 
encourage a better way forward in 
future.  
Pop up Car Parks and Camp sites  
One way to ease the demand for 
car parking has been to provide pop 
up car parks using the extended 56 
day rule. We will be providing some 
best practice guidance around this 
and hope that you as Parish 
Councils will work with us and 
consider any suitable sites you are 
aware of that could be used in this 
way.  
In a similar way the 56 day rule can 
be used to provide extra camping 
provision which again we know is in 
high demand. We will also be 
producing some best practice 
guidance around this.  
#PeakDistrictProud (#PDP)  



We await the governmentôs 
anticipated re-launch of the 
óCountryside Codeô in spring 2021, 
and see this underpinning the 
sustainable visitor óaskô for the 
National Park. This is expected to 
come with a set of national 
resources, to be confirmed. Locally 
with all of our stakeholders and 
partners, #PeakDistrictProud will be 
how we embed and encourage 
these behaviours. This will be 
through communications and 
supporting the hospitality industry to 
share good practice with guests 
and customers.  
 
Community Action  
We know partners and resident 
communities have pitched in to help 
with litter collections to compliment 
the work that rangers, 
gamekeepers and other land 
managers have been undertaking 
and that is welcomed. Whilst we 
welcome and engage with new 
visitors and collectively work to 
build understanding of both rights 
and responsibilities through our 
#Peak District Proud messages we 
know that challenges with litter will 
continue. We would welcome 
connecting up with litter champions 
in our village communities.  
We have had several communities 
coming to us and offering to 
volunteer. We are looking at ways 
we can support groups and 
individuals to do this safely. One 
action we are working on is 
supporting litter picking as 
individuals and groups. We are 
building kits which will include 
physical resources and guidance 
including health and safety 
information. Our own teams are 

working with district councils to 
arrange for safe disposal of any 
litter collected. If your parish would 
be interested in this scheme and 
maybe hosting a litter collection kit 
please get in touch with 
Rachel.Mora-
Bannon@peakdistrict.gov.uk We 
will be following up with a parish 
survey to ask questions about what 
support Parishes need.  
Face to face resources  
Our Rangers continue to be out and 
about carrying on with duties as 
much as possible under 
government guidance. This 
includes putting out ódogs on leadsô 
to protect stock, especially during 
lambing season, and the protection 
of ground nesting birds.  
As lockdown eases we are working 
with our ranger and volunteer 
teams to have as many people as 
we can in visitor hot spots to 
engage, educate and encourage 
positive visitor behaviour. This can 
only take place within our existing 
capacity, and must recognise the 
health and wellbeing impacts on our 
staff that this work can have.  
Planning Liaison Officer  
From the 1 April 2021 David 
Marsden will be taking up the role 
of Planning Liaison Officer. Dave 
has previously worked within the 
Policy and Communities team and 
takes over from Fiona Todd who 
has moved full time into the 
Monitoring and Enforcement team. 
Daveôs email address is 
david.marsden@peakdistrict.gov.uk  
For any queries about this bulletin, 
please email 
policy@peakdistrict.gov.uk  
 
 

mailto:policy@peakdistrict.gov.uk


     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BAKEWELL MEDICAL CENTRE 

                            www.bakewellmedicalcentre.co.uk 01629 816636 
 
Normal Surgery Opening Times: Mon 8am to 6.30pm (unless itôs a bank holiday), 
Tues 8am to 8pm, Wed 7am to 6.30pm, Thurs and Fri 8am to 6.30pm. We do not 
close for lunch. 
 
We now open on a Tuesday evening and have additional GP appointments on that 
evening along with a range of nursing appointments available. 
 
Closed ï The surgery will be closed for training at 1.30pm on the 2nd 
Wednesday of each month. 
 
Whitworth A & E - Minor Injuries Unit ï Whitworth Hospital is open from 8am to 
10pm 
 
Whitworth X Ray ï Opening times ï Mon 9am ï 5pm Tues/Wed/Thurs/Fri 9am - 
12.30pm 
 
Please remember if you need to seek medical advice and the surgery is closed 
contact 111. 
  

http://www.bakewellmedicalcentre.co.uk/


 
      Baslow Health Centre ï Church Lane, Baslow 

www.baslowhealthcentre.co.uk 
 
 
Appointment Times:  Clinicians are still available for consultations and medical 
advice.  Please contact the surgery and a GP or Nurse will call you back to discuss 
your concerns and if necessary arrange to see you in person.   Many problems can 
be dealt with over the telephone.  
 
Patient Online:  Have you registered to use the online service? This allows you to 
book or cancel appointments online (during normal service) and order your repeat 
medications. You can also request access to your Summary Care Record, and 
Detailed Coded Data contained within your medical records.  You can also look at 
your test results.  
 
Telephone Numbers: 
Reception: 01246 582216 District Nursing Team: 01332 564900    
Surgery Fax: 01246 583867 Health Visitor:  01629 816633 
 
Normal Surgery Opening Times   Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & 
Friday 08:00am to 6.30pm, (Closed Bank Holidays) (Phones 8.00am ï 6.30pm Mon 
to Fri) 
 
Ordering Repeat Medication  - You can order repeat medications in the following 
ways: 
 

¶ In writing or with our on-line access service 

¶ Return your repeat request form to surgery by Post or Fax 
 
Please allow three working days before collection and collect between 8am 
and 5pm 
Prescriptions can be collected via the side window near the back door.  
 
Samples ï if you need to leave a sample with us please ensure it is labelled with 
your name and date of birth and returned in a bag if provided either through the 
letterbox or at the side window.  
 
Test Results ï Please ring for test results after 2.30pm as we do not receive test 
results back from the hospital until lunchtime.   
 
   
 

For Urgent Calls when we are closed, please call 111 
 
 

http://www.baslowhealthcentre.co.uk/


Benefice Quiz answers 

Mathematical Literature 

1. 1,000 + 20,000 = 21,000   2. 13 ¾ + 1 = 14 ¾    3. 3 x 5 = 15    

4. 9 ¾ + 12 = 21 ¾    5. 1984 ς 101 = 1883 

What’s missing? 

1. Rook   2. Cowardly lion   3. Vermont   4. Dean Martin   5. Huron 

Famous Tonys 

1. Anthony Van Dyck   2. Tony Curtis   3. Anthony Eden   4. Anthony Hopkins    

5. Tony Hart 

General knowledge 

1. Mastermind   2. New Zealand   3. Apple   4. Rossini   5. Salad 

 

 
 
The deadline for the May magazine is 22nd April 2021. 
 
Please send any poems, pictures, articles, recipes, puzzles, animal 
profiles, thoughts or reminiscences to stone.mary@sky.com. Thank 
you! 
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